
 
 

 

 

 

June 14, 2021 
 
 
Patrick J. O’Donnell 
Clerk of the Legislature  
State Capitol, Room 2018 
Lincoln, NE 68509-4604  
 
Re: Annual Report per Neb. Rev. Stat. § 84-910(2) 
 
Dear Mr. O’Donnell,  
 
This letter contains the Department of Health and Human Services’ (DHHS’) reporting for purposes of 
the Occupational Board Reform Act, Neb. Rev. Stat. § 84-910(2). There are no occupational or 
licensing rules and regulations pending before DHHS which are required by law and which have not 
been adopted and promulgated within the time required by Neb. Rev. Stat. § 84-901.01.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this information. 
 
Respectfully,  

 
Dannette R. Smith, MSW 
Chief Executive Officer 
Department of Health and Human Services  
 


